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MINUTES of the Wrockwardine Wood & Trench Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 11th April 2017 at the Parish Council Centre, Church Road, Wrockwardine Wood at 7pm.

PRESENT:  Cllr’s. Mrs. K. Hanmer (Chair), Mrs. S.A. Watkins (Vice Chair), L. Brayne, D. Plant, Mrs. S. Reynolds, S. Reynolds, C.F. Smith, B.J. Thompson and K.R. Watkins

IN ATTENDANCE: PCSO Harrison and 2 members of the public.

16/2977 Welcome and Introductions

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.

16/2971 Apologies 

Apologies were received from Councillor Ms H. Smith due to family commitments. 

16/2972 Disclosable Pecuniary Interest  

Councillor S. Reynolds declared an interest in planning related issues, as he is a member 
of Telford & Wrekin Council Planning Committee.

16/2973 Public Session


PCSO Harrison reported that there had been an incident at the Dun Cow on Sunday 2nd April involving two you males, one of them is still in hospital.  Due to good CCTV coverage and the help of the landlord and staff, the offender was arrested within an hour and is now helping Police with their enquiries.
 
Questions were raised whether the Police are aware of continuing incidents at the STAY Project, including lighting bonfires and spitting out of windows. 
PCSO Harrison reported that Police Officers go into the building after 11pm to check that no other people are still there but are only able to check the public areas of the property. Residents need to report issues to the Police at the time of the incident so that they can respond.

A resident reported that a meeting had taken place yesterday regarding the new building for Trench Tots Nursery; building work will start next week.
The following concerns were raised:-
· When the new building is complete and the old building is demolished, parking will be an issue, so temporary access will be put in place across the tennis courts via the old garages in Gibbons Road which will be for picking up and dropping off purposes only.
· Continued fly tipping in the area.
· The hawthorn hedge has not been cut back since the garages were taken down, if the hedge was cut back it would discourage fly tipping.
· People are sitting outside late at night, which is suspicious.

A complaint was made that trees are overhanging the street lights in Woodhouse Crescent/ Gordon Road which make it very dark.
The Chairman replied that the issue should be resolved now the new street lighting contract is in place and the overhanging branches will be routinely cut back.
The Clerk was tasked to contact the PET Team and ask them to cut back the alleyway on the other side.

Councillor Mrs S. Reynolds asked what progress has been made to put a’ turn left only’ sign outside the Priory School as the exit is very dangerous for emerging traffic. She also asked when the parking objectives for Wade Road will be put in place.
The Clerk will contact Oakengates Town Council’s Clerk to see if she has an update on the sign for the Priory School and will contact Telford & Wrekin Council Highways Department to find out what progress has been made with Wade Road.

16/2974 Previous Minutes of Full Council Meeting on 14th March 2017

RESOLVED that the Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 14th March 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

16/2975 Annual Audit – Year ending 31st March 2016/17

The Clerk updated that she has now received the Notice of External Audit from Mazars and is currently completing the end of year accounts. 

	The Clerk notified members that the Internal Auditor has notified her that he is no longer available
to complete the audit for 2016/17 and she now needs to select an alternative Internal Auditor at short notice due to legal timescales to publish the Parish Council’s audited accounts.

RESOLVED that the Clerk is given delegated responsibility to appoint an Internal Auditor to complete the audit for 2016/17.

16/2976 Arriva Bus Update

A meeting has been arranged with the Area Managing Director of Arriva, Dominic Proud of Telford and Wrekin Council and a small delegation of Councillors to discuss the continuing problems with the local bus service, in particular issues with Richmond Avenue/Pickering Avenue. The meeting will take place in the Parish Meeting Room on Thursday 27th April at 6.30pm.  Councillors John Thompson, Mrs Anne Watkins and Keith Watkins agreed to represent the Parish Council at the meeting as Borough Councillors were required to attend a meeting at Telford & Wrekin Council.
The Clerk was asked to invite the Clerk and Councillors from Oakengates Town Council and Donnington & Muxton Parish Council to raise any concerns they may have.

16/2977 Clerk’s Report on action taken since the last meeting.

The Clerk informed members that she has continued to update the end of year finances in preparation for the annual return.  She is also reviewing annual contracts and is liaising with service providers to obtain quotes.
  
16/2978 Correspondence


		AGE UK – Latest newsletter for Spring 2017.
Gower Project –Thank you letter from Ray Davies for the letter of support provided by the Parish Council.
		Veolia – Recycling update from Councillor Angela McClements for March 2017.
		Health Watch Shropshire – Press release from a local charity urging people to get involved in 
		the future of health services in the county.
		Telford & Wrekin Council – Details of Bank Holiday recycling and rubbish collections
	   Telford & Wrekin Council – Email from Leader of Telford & Wrekin Council updating Town and 
		Parish Councils on what the Council is doing about the future of the Princess Royal Hospital and 
		details of a PRH march on Sunday 23rd April 2017.
 
16/2979 Payments to be issued

		Each Councillor received a list of the expenditure transactions for March 2017.
RESOLVED that the expenditure transactions for March 2017 totalling £9,388.89 be approved. 
(Copy of list attached to office minutes). 

16/2980 To receive and approve a Statement of Accounts for March 2017

	Deferred to next meeting

16/2981 Items of information

Councillors discussed parking issues outside Holy Trinity Church and it was noted that some parishioners are driving their cars down the pathway and leaving tyre marks on graves.  Councillor Mrs Shirley Reynolds pointed out that motorised vehicles should not be using the pathway and that car registrations should be taken so that the matter can be followed up. 
	
Councillors requested that Matthew Seabrook (Tree Officer) be invited to a future meeting.

Posters for events are being left on lampposts and make the area look untidy.  The Clerk was tasked with finding out who is responsible for fining people for leaving posters on lampposts after events have finished as this has happened recently when the circus was in the area.

Councillor John Thompson suggested that the Parish Council write to lollipop lady Jan who will be retiring this week to thank her for 43 years’ service to the community.  The Clerk to send a letter on behalf of the Parish Council.

16/2982 Date & Venue of the Next Meeting

Tuesday 9th May in the School Hall at 7pm.  – Annual Parish Meeting
Followed immediately by the Annual Parish Council Meeting.















16/2983 Private Session

Exclusion of Press and Public – Public Bodies (Admissions to Meetings) Act 1960 – to Resolve that in view of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted which will involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as defined in the Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960, the public and press will be temporarily excluded from the meeting and asked to withdraw.

16/2984 Holy Trinity Churchyard Maintenance Contract

The Committee ratified the decision of the Finance Committee to award the Holy Trinity Churchyard Maintenance Contract contract for 2017 to Telford and Wrekin Services.
The contract will begin at the start of April 2017.

16/2985 Office Computer System

The Committee ratified the decision of the finance Committee to allow the Clerk to go ahead and order a new computer system which will allow for the installation of a computerised finance package to do the accounts.



























Signed…………………………………………………		Date………………………………….
	Chairman
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